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District Membership


	7/09	6/10


Austin Bluffs	39	55


Legacy	0	21


Gleneagle	68	62


High Noon	28	23


Mat-Su 	32	35


Monument Hill	176	157


Pikes Peak	44	38


Sunrisers	12	11


Woodmen Valley	23	24


TOTALS	437	426
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Dates to Remember


June 6	Derby Practice


June 12	Derby Inspection�and Impound


June 13	Sertoma Pikes Peak �Soap Box Derby


June 14	Austin Bluffs�Golf Tournament


June 19	District Leadership�Conference/PACIV


July 2	Austin Bluffs Sky�Sox Baseball Night


August 12	PAC I


For details on these and future events click on the link below: � HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g"��http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g�� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g7l5084j8@group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver" \n _blank�� 7l5084j8%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver� 


The calendar can also be viewed at the South Colorado District web site at � HYPERLINK "http://www.southcoloradodistrict.org" ��www.southcoloradodistrict.org�.
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Your New Governor


Congratulations to Eddie Kinney for being elected Governor of the South Colorado District for 2010-2012.


Eddie is a long time, dedicated Sertoma who recently was instrumental in the formation of the new Legacy Sertoma Club in the Monument area.


He has selected an excellent district staff to assist him and I know he will get the support of all the clubs in the district.





Your New Governor


Congratulations to Eddie Kinney for being elected Governor of the South Colorado District for 2010-2012.


Eddie is a long time, dedicated Sertoma who recently was instrumental in the formation of the new Legacy Sertoma Club in the Monument area.


He has selected an excellent district staff to assist him and I know he will get the support of all the clubs in the district.





South Colorado District Cabinet


Governor


Pat White


2810 Country Club Circle


Colorado Springs, CO 80909


719-460-5561


southcoloradodistrict@gmail.com


Secretary/Treasurer


Joan Miranda


14585 River Oaks Dr


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-3831


joanmiranda@comcast.net


Foundation District Rep


John Brunk


4875 Garden Trail


Colorado Springs, CO 80918


719-599-4670


brunkje@quixnet.net


Recognition


Steve Hall


6577 Fowler Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80923


597-9184


sertomasteve@aol.com


Market Development


Glenn Scott


13688 Paradise Villas Grove


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-8808


kayglen@comcast.net


National Heritage


Jo Carroll


2145 Glenhill Rd.


Colorado Springs, CO 80906


632-9336


joid@q.com


Member Services


Steve Plank


20415 Elk Creek Drive East


Colorado Springs, CO 80908


719-495-3819


scplank@gmail.com


Serteens


Max Williams


18035 Stone View Road


Monument, CO 80132


481-3215


maxwilli@msn.com


Speech & Hearing


Bob Knox


695 W Monument St


Colorado Springs, CO 80905


444-0814


381-4373


BobKnoxCO@msn.com 


Sgt-at-Arms


Barrie Town


1005 Knollwood Circle


Monument, CO 80132


719-488-2494


barrietown@gmail.com


Chaplain


Emery Hansen


120 Siska Drive


Security, CO 80911


648-0991








South Colorado District Cabinet


Governor


Pat White


2810 Country Club Circle


Colorado Springs, CO 80909


719-460-5561


southcoloradodistrict@gmail.com


Secretary/Treasurer


Joan Miranda


14585 River Oaks Dr


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-3831


joanmiranda@comcast.net


Foundation District Rep


John Brunk


4875 Garden Trail


Colorado Springs, CO 80918


719-599-4670


brunkje@quixnet.net


Recognition


Steve Hall


6577 Fowler Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80923


597-9184


sertomasteve@aol.com


Market Development


Glenn Scott


13688 Paradise Villas Grove


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-8808


kayglen@comcast.net


National Heritage


Jo Carroll


2145 Glenhill Rd.


Colorado Springs, CO 80906


632-9336


joid@q.com


Member Services


Steve Plank


20415 Elk Creek Drive East


Colorado Springs, CO 80908


719-495-3819


scplank@gmail.com


Serteens


Max Williams


18035 Stone View Road


Monument, CO 80132


481-3215


maxwilli@msn.com


Speech & Hearing


Bob Knox


695 W Monument St


Colorado Springs, CO 80905


444-0814


381-4373


BobKnoxCO@msn.com 


Sgt-at-Arms


Barrie Town


1005 Knollwood Circle


Monument, CO 80132


719-488-2494


barrietown@gmail.com


Chaplain


Emery Hansen


120 Siska Drive


Security, CO 80911


648-0991














From the Gov


The second run�down the hill is about�over. It’s been as�interesting a ride as�the first trip. I �approach the finish�line with mixed�emotions. 


It has been fun being your governor. I have met a lot more members of the South Colorado District than I knew when I started. I learned a lot about you, the clubs, Sertoma and myself.


The district may be down in membership, and certainly will take a dramatic hit when Monument Hill Sertoma resigns at the end of June. Nonetheless, I believe that we have come out ahead in many ways.


Many of the members of Front Range Sertoma have transferred to Austin Bluffs, strengthening that club and hopefully giving those members a new lease on their Sertoma life by becoming part of a larger group of dedicated Sertomans.


In Monument, those who firmly believe in Sertoma have banded together to form Legacy Sertoma so the Sertoma mission can continue in the greater Tri-Lakes area.


Sunrisers Sertoma in Pueblo, while appearing to be in status quo member wise, has added several new members, removing the uninvolved and regaining the club’s focus on its Sertoma mission


So, while I’ll miss the fun, I realize it is time to turn the reins over to your next governor – Eddie Kinney. Thanks for all your support!
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From the Regional Director


As we go forward – What is our future? The future of sertoma is in our hearing health mission! Many of our clubs have already realized and embraced hearing health as their lead sponsorship. Rightfully so, because Sertoma is the leader in hearing health services among all civic service organizations. Leading in scholarships, leading in hearing screenings, leading in grant support of hearing health services. 


The new Hearing Charities of America website and the Celebrate Sound awareness campaign has been in your hands for over a month now. Have you reviewed it? Have you gone to the website? While on the website, have you seen this is a Sertoma initiative made possible through the collaborative efforts of our leaders and five hearing health professional groups? Have you reviewed the tremendous package in the Celebrate Sound mailing and the news releases with a tailor made program presentation on A Sound Investment as Celebrate Sound’s first phase of awareness? Do you know what the second phase will be?


The future of our organization is bright IF you as leaders take the time to “Energize” and learn to employ the greatest package of hearing health promotional tools and greatest compilation of what we stand for in service. Here is my challenge for the Mountain West to continue the momentum we now have and continue to grow Sertoma in Service and Membership.


1. Designate one or more people to become experts in Celebrate Sound and specifically A Sound Investment. 


2. Adopt an Agency. Incorporate and Involve them in every facet of your club. That means not only for


(continued on page 3) 


From the Director (cont.)


you to be smart about the Adopt and Agency benefits you can share with them but to make them an integral part of your club. Insist they become a member, appoint them to a position on your board and ask that you have representa�tion in their organization as well.


3. As your club, and specifically many of you as club leaders, formulates your club budgets for 2010-11 make hearing health your priority. Commit 50-75% of your fundraising to hearing health. When we identify, commit and support the Sertoma mission of hearing health mission we can look any potential member in the eye and tell them what we stand for


4. Finally, evaluate how you can share Sertoma and hearing health in other areas. I am not talking about just in your hometown. I am asking you to think about where your neighbors who knew you were in Sertoma have moved, where your children and grandchildren now live and you visit, where your former members have moved as “Snowbirds” or where they have moved to permanently…even retirement communities, where we have friends and where great Sertomans now live 





Duane Gritzmaker


Mountain West Regional Director
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Regional Convention Highlights


Five new Regional Trainers were trained: Don Carothers, Sunnyvale, Charlene Dame, Columbine, Carol “CJ” Farr, Jeffco, Steve Hall, Monument Hill (with a new home club to be determined), and Joan Miranda, Gleneagle.


John Brunk, Austin Bluffs, was recognized as Mountain West Regional Sertoman of the Year!


Bill Hupp, Sacramento Valley, was unanimously elected Mountain West Region Director.


Marti Collins, Austin Bluffs, was honored as Regional Distinguished Club Secretary.


Attendees voted to hold the 2010 Regional Convention at the Palace Station Hotel in Las Vegas on September 22nd – 25th, 2011.  


The Regional Serteen of the Year, Megan Koehler, Lewis Palmer Serteens, was honored as Regional Serteen of the Year, and Kendra Boone, of Lewis Palmer High School was recognized as Regional Serteen Advisor.


Two General Business Sessions focused on Sertoma’s primary mission focus: the new Hearing Charities of America initiative and the Celebrate Sound Awareness Campaign; plus an update on the Annual Fund, its current structure and the benefits of our support.  


The voting representatives approved an increase in Regional Dues effective July 1st 2010.  At that time dues will be $1.50/member per quarter.


Robert Rusk of Washoe Valley, Nevada, was honored as the Regional Service to Mankind Recipient. Robert was nominated by Sparks Sertoma.


(More on the next page)





More Convention Highlights


Governors and a Club Consultant were sworn in by Jimmy Amato, Sertoma Treasurer. Joy Newman continues as Arizona District Governor; Steve Dawson continues as Central Colorado District Governor; Linden Price was elected as Continental Divide District Governor; Denny Fennell is rumored as the incoming Front Range District Governor; Eddie Kinneywas voted South Colorado District Governor; Richard Colvin  continues as Dos Rios Club Consultant; Chris Wassenberg is the newly elected Wild West District Governor.  


The Mountain West Region S-Holes selected two Sertomans for this somewhat dubious distinction. Curtis Gray, of the Sertoma Staff, joined Don Dowdy, International President ’94-’95, as only the second non-regional Sertoman to “earn” the distinction of “Honorary S-Hole”.  Regional Director Duane Gritzmaker was selected as the Mountain West Region S-Hole this year.


Regional Director presented awards to Joy Newman – Arizona, as Outstanding Governor; Linden Price, Prospectors, and Marti Collins, Austin Bluffs, who tied for Outstanding Club President; and Austin Bluffs, earning the honor as the Regional Club Excellence winner.  Charlene Dame First Timer Awards and Bill Hupp presented Sertoma Connection Awards. 
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From Sertoma’s President


Hearing Charities of America. No doubt by now, you have all (hopefully!) heard this term.  Last month, every single Sertoma Club received a packet in the mail from Sertoma Headquarters, that contains the first installment of new programs provided through Hearing Charities of America (HCOA) a subsidiary of Sertoma. 


The first campaign is called “A Sound Investment” and provides PSA’s on disk and in paper form, as well as related merchandise, and information you can share with your community about providing access to those with hearing aids – by providing Looping in public buildings in your community, and/or your club can participate in the “action campaign” part of this – where you actually fund putting looping technology into a church, library, train station, or other public building, so those with hearing devices can hear announcements over the PA system through the t-coil in their hearing device.  


The second campaign, “To Hear the Future” is coming this fall – and Sertoma, through its national hearing health partners, will be working to provide hearing screening at every single elementary school in the country – how amazing is that!? Think of the impact this will have on providing better hearing access to kids, which produces better students, better workers, better citizens - a better community!


The HCOA site went “live” last month.  If you have not seen it – you can access it through the link on the � HYPERLINK "http://www.sertoma.org/" \t "_blank" ��www.sertoma.org� website – click on Hearing Charities – or go to:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.hearingcharities.org/" \t "_blank" ��www.hearingcharities.org� website and find out what your hard-working staff and board have 
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Club Websites


The final thing I’d like to encourage all the clubs to do is “activate” their club website that is located on the Sertoma.org website. 


It may not be a very sophisticated site or have much information capability. The most important thing it can provide is basic information about your club. 


When someone is browsing Sertoma.org, uses the “Find a Club” feature and inputs a city or state, they get a list of clubs. If the club doesn’t have their own individual website, the person is sent to the Sertoma.org based one. If you have no information there, you have lost a potential member!


Contact Connie Sloan (csloan@sertomahq.org) and she’ll get you instructions on how to set it up.
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South Colorado District Club Meeting Times


Austin Bluffs Sertoma


TREA 1


7:30 am, 2nd & 4th Wednesday


President Marti Collins


598-5338 – marticol@aol.com








Gleneagle Sertoma


Academy Hotel


I-25 & Academy Blvd.


11:45 am, Wednesdays


President Kay Petersen


481-4403 – kayandpjpetersen@aol.com





High Noon


Maggie Mae's Restaurant


12:00 noon, Thursdays


Last Thursday is Board Meeting at China Village on Union Blvd.


President Pat Kravitz


540-9340 – pkravitz@wradvisors.com





Mat-Su Sertoma Club


Tailgater’s Restaurant


Wasilla, AK


4:00 pm, Thursdays


President Paula Nance


907-357-8841 � p.nance@alaskausa.org





Legacy Sertoma


The Inn at Palmer Divide


Palmer Lake


6:30 pm, 1st and 3rd Thursdays


President Denny Myers –


d.myers@comcast.net





Monument Hill Sertoma


The Inn at Palmer Divide


Palmer Lake


8:00 am, Saturdays


President Wayne Claybaugh


559-2031 – kwayne1110@comcast.net





Pikes Peak Sertoma


Clarion Hotel, Bijou & I-25


12:00 noon, Thursdays


President Eric Scott


599-8028 –eascott55@msn.com





Sunrisers Sertoma


Patti's Restaurant, Pueblo


7:00 am, 2nd & 4th Thursday


President Frank Fognani


719-561-0471





Woodmen Valley Sertoma


Perkins Restaurant


Union & Academy


7:30 am, Wednesdays


President Don Bartek


574-7757 – debartek@aol.com









































Membership Numbers


With the apparent concern over the future of Sertoma due to declining membership, I am happy to report that, as of June 1, 2010, Sertoma’s membership has declined only 3.82%, in comparison to last year’s 5.19% decline at this time. Nearly 25% of the clubs across the nation have increased membership.


The Mountain West Region has only lost a net of 3 members! That is incredible! 


With the formation of Hearing Charities of America and its various programs, Sertoma has provided us with a valuable tool to promote Sertoma in our communities. I join Julie Hejtmanek and Duane Gritzmaker in encouraging you to read the information packet sent to you in April and see if it is something your club can get involved in. 


People have been clamoring for years, wanting to know what Sertoma, Inc., is doing to help us become stronger.


THIS IS A GREAT START! USE IT!











DLC/PAC IV


Mark your calendars! The District Leadership Conference and PAC IV will be held June 19th. The details will be out soon. Continental Divide District is hosting.


This is a vital conference for Presidents and Secretary/ Treasurers. It is also a great event for all the leadership in your club and ANYONE interested in leadership in their club or other levels of Sertoma.


One important topic of conversation will be the proposed merger of the two districts. After PAC III, a task force was formed, and they have developed a presentation on the pros and cons of merging. Please make sure you have a representative at the conference so they can take the details back to your club.























been doing to provide great shared 


hearing health campaigns for our clubs to be involved with, while at the same time providing much-needed exposure and P.R. to our communities about Sertoma – through these campaigns.
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